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Phone: 508-528-1450

Website: www.stmarysfranklin.org

201 Main Street
Fax: 508-528-0043

PASTORAL STAFF
Pastor
Rev. Brian F. Manning
bmanning(@stmarysfranklin.or
Parochial Vicar
Rev. John Sullivan
jsullivan(@stmarysfranklin.or
Deacon
Deacon Guy St. Sauveur
deaconguy(@stmarysfranklin.or
Pastoral Assistant
Stephen May
smay(@stmarysfranklin.or

STAFF
Religious Education
Karen Ackles - Director Grades 1-8
reled.director@stmarysfranklin.org

Roger Gullo - Confirmation Director

confirmation.director@stmarysfranklin.org
Liz Bertoni - Secretary

reled.secretary(@stmarysfranklin.org
Rectory Office
Paula Coughlin - Administrative Assistant
parishpublishing@stmarysfranklin.org
Patricia Murphy - Business Manager
businessmanager(@stmarysfranklin.or
Music Director
Terry Kerr terry.kerr@att.net 508-541-3286

WELCOME
If you are new to the parish, please introduce yourself to the priests after Mass. We want to know and serve you. To register,
please email your name and address to parishpublishing@stmarysfranklin.org and we will send you a Welcome Package

which will help you register.

Mass Schedule

Weekend Masses:

Daily: Monday-Friday: 7:00am
Holy Days: Vigil: 4:00pm

Saturday: 4:00 Sunday: 7:30, 9:00 (September-May), 10:30, 12:00, 5:00 (September-May)
Saturday: 8:00am
Holy Day: 7:00am, 7:30pm

SACRAMENTS

Baptism: Sunday at 1:30pm by appointment only.

Baptism Preparation meeting required.
Penance: Saturday 3:00-3:45pm; or by appointment
Marriage: Couples planning to be married at St. Mary’s
should schedule their wedding one year in advance and at-
tend a Marriage Preparation program.
Sacrament of the Sick: Please call the rectory if you have
a family member, friend or neighbor who is unable to at-
tend church due to age or infirmity. We will provide pasto-
ral visits, with administration of the Sacraments.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
Children
Grade 1: Call the Religious Education Office for info
Grades 2-10 held in the St. Mary’s Parish Center
Sunday through Thursday

Adults
RCIA
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults
Meeting Wednesday 7:30pm
October - Easter



ST. MARY PARISH FRANKLIN

Updates: This to-help keep everyone on the saune page/!

Chuwrch Building: The construction on the new improvements for the church build-

ing continues along at a steady pace. I think each week you can notice how steadily that the work
is happening. Two weeks ago the steel support for the addition was erected. Did you see the 100
foot crane outside the church? Downstairs the bathrooms and food preparation areas are coming
along. The trenching for pipes and the rough wiring and plumbing are complete. Many of the
walls have now been enclosed. Bit by bit, it is all happening. Otis Elevator Inc. has said that the
elevator should be delivered (in parts) the week of January 15™. It then has to be assembled and
installed. It will also need a state certification and inspection. We, however, should have all of our
“other space” back by Christmas. The outside lift will remain in place until the new elevator is
working. Outside work for the piazza for St. Rocco and walkways to the addition should be start-
ing in a few weeks. Thank you on behalf of every Parishioner to all those who are financially
supporting this project. Your personal financial help will allow all of our Community of Faith to
welcome so many who wish to be at Mass and Events with us.

Cemetery: Many folks have told me how much they like and admire the new “Garden
of Remembrance” Mausoleum in our cemetery. The design and construction work really is excel-
lent. We will be able to inter our beloved’s remains (cremains) in a place of quiet beauty and
prayer. Very shortly the Mausoleum crypts (2 cremains per crypt) will be available for purchase.
We have also completed another section of the cemetery for in-ground burial. When I think back
over my tenure here as Pastor, we have offered funeral Masses or Funeral Prayer Services for al-
most one thousand five hundred parishioners.

Owr School Bw'ldzl'/ng/ ond, Grouwnds: The Charter School lease ends on June

30, 2019. We will now have an opportunity to decide about our “patrimony”, i.e. the school
building and adjacent land (almost 5 acres) and how this all will support the Mission of our Par-
ish for the future. We are now entering a period of time that we should slowly, prayerfully and
thoughtfully discern how all of this aids our Mission as a Community of Faith. I will be asking
the Parish Pastoral Council and also the Parish Finance Council at their meetings this coming
week to start this process. Through them, we will develop a formal strategy to help us. We need
to consult everyone, listen to everyone and then form a long term plan that will support our Mis-
sion of Faith. As we all know there are always more opinions than there are people. Consensus
will not be easy, but it is necessary. Overtime we will reach a conclusion that is financially practi-
cal and possible to implement. We know we need to have space for our Religious Education Pro-
gram for almost 1200 students. We know we need space for meetings etc., but how much space
and how are the questions. Ultimately it is an issue of what does the Faith Community want for
this part of our Patrimony and what will we financially support. There are no easy and quick an-
swers and insights.

CORI: This is our second CORI Weekend of the year. We ask all volunteers to make sure
that they have filled out a CORI Form. This is out of concern for the well-being of our young
people and vulnerable adults. I make it as “user friendly” as possible. All you need to do is show
up with your license in the sacristy after Mass and fill out the two sided form. We need the code
number off your license. I appreciate the cooperation of everyone who does this. Unfortunately,
failure to fill out this from as required means that you cannot serve as a volunteer in our Parish.

Father Briouww
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PARISH GROUPS

Catholic Women’s Club: meets September-May

Legion of Mary: meets Mon. at 1pm, Lower Sacrlsty

St. Vincent de Paul Society: meets 2™ and 4™ Tuesdays of the
month at 7pm in the school hall

Our Lady of Hope Prayer Group: meets 7-8pm Wed., lower
chapel: Adoration, Rosary and Divine Mercy Chaplet

Bible Study: Tues.,1:30pm, Call Donna, 508-528-5127 for info
Knights of Columbus: Grand Knight: Scott Kyle, 508-736-
8944; Membership Director: Jim Lane, 774 571 9804; Website:
www.kofc1847.org; Twitter: @KofC1847 Facebook:
KnightsofColumbusCouncil 1847

Prayer Shawl Ministry: meets 3" Tuesday of the month
Sept-May at 10am

Book Club: 3" Tuesday of the month September-June, 7pm
Men’s Faith Formation Group: meets the second Saturday of
the month, 8:45-9:45am in the school hall.

Women’s Faith Formation Group: meets the third Saturday
of each month, 9-10am, school hall. No Meeting in December.

DEVOTIONS

First Saturday Devotion: Rosary after 8am Mass every first
Saturday

Divine Mercy Holy Hour: Sunday, 3-4pm: Divine Mercy,
Holy Hour and Rosary

UPCOMING EVENTS

CORI Weekend: Oct. 27/28

Mass of Remembrance: November 3, 11am

Confirmation: November 9 at 6pm; Nov. 10 at 10am & 1pm
K of C Thanksgiving Pie Sale: Order forms will be available
after all Masses on Nov. 10/11

Interfaith Thanksgiving Service: Sun. Nov. 18, 6pm, First
Universalist Society, 263 Chestnut St.

Lessons and Carols: December 9, 3pm

TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE OPPORTUNITIES

|

Are you interested in becoming more involved
with Saint Mary’s Parish Family?

Lectors: Interested in becoming a Lector? Contact John
Ristaino at johnmristaino@gmail.com or 774-571-9808.

Eucharistic Ministers: Eucharistic Ministers distribute
Communion at Mass. If you are interested please contact
Joan McGuire at 508-528-3789 or joanmcg1(@verizon.net.

Altar Servers: Students in grade 4 and older are invited to
become Altar Servers. Call the rectory if you are interested.

All Saints Day
Thursday, November 1

Vigil Mass, Wednesday, October 31 at 4:00pm

Holyday Masses, Thursday, November 1
7:00am, 7:30pm

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Registration for the 2018/2019 school year has
finished.

'If you have any questions regarding registra-
tion, please call the Religious Education Office @ 508-528-
1450.

St. Mary Parish
2018 Grand Annual

2"! Grand Annual collection is November 3™ and 4.

Our 2018 Grand Annual Appeal is off to a great start! If
you have not already done so, please place your completed
“Grand Annual Envelope” in the regular collection at Mass
or mail it directly to the parish office. Additional envelopes
are available at the entrance to the church.

Our Grand Annual Collection will be taken up three times
this fall. The first collection was held on the weekend of
October 6™ & 7™. The second collection will be held next
weekend, November 3™ & 4™ and the final collection on
December 1% & 2™. This three-part collection allows pa-
rishioners to make a more substantial gift and spread the
payments over several months.

Envelope users will receive a special Grand Annual enve-
lope in the monthly envelope mailing. If you are not a reg-
ular envelope user, there are additional Grand Annual en-
velopes available at the entrance to the church.

Would you please consider a one-time gift of $350 or
more this year?

All contributions, from the smallest to the largest, will be
gratefully appreciated.

Thank you to the many families that have already re-
turned their Grand Annual Gift.

Consider making your gift Online:
www.stmarysfranklin.org

{7 Online Giving

WELCOME TO THE PARISH FAMILY

We welcome into our parish family the following children
who recently received the Sacrament of Baptism; Delaney
Cynthia Flanagan, Emma Grace Murphy and Mason
Joseph Salvucci. May the Lord watch over them always.




THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK

Saturday, October 27

8:00 - Daniel L. O’Donnell - Memorial

4:00 - Walter “Al” Cusson and Vanessa Marie Cusson -
Memorial

Sunday, October 28

7:30 - Deborah Ambrose & Joseph Padula - Memorial
9:00 - Nicholas Santoro - Month’s Mind

10:30 - Beverly Leftert - Memorial

12:00 - Lena & Orazio Vitti - Memorial

5:00 - Mass for the People

Monday, October 29

7:00 - Special Intention

Tuesday, October 30

7:00 - Francis, Frances and John Calf - Memorial
Wednesday, October 31

7:00 - Nilo and Winnifred Geromini - Memorial
Saturday, November 3

8:00 - All the Souls in Purgatory

11:00 - Mass of Remembrance

4:00 - John Ober - Anniversary

Sunday, November 4

7:30 - Mass for the People

9:00 - Albert Wheatley - Memorial

10:30 - Laurie Siebert - 10™ Anniversary

12:00 - Marc R. Parenteau - 1** Anniversary

Your prayers are requested for all our shut-ins, our unem-
ployed, and our sick. Eternal rest grant to Arlene Merline,
Ellen Robbins, John Girolamo and John Howley. May their
souls and the souls of the faithfully departed, through the mer-
cy of God, rest in peace. May their friends and family be con-
soled during their grief.

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF OCT. 28, 2018

Sunday: Jer 31:7-9/Ps 126:1-2, 2-3, 4-5, 6 [3]/
Heb 5:1-6/Mk 10:46-52
Monday: Eph 4:32-5:8/Ps 1:1-2, 3,4 and 6
[cf. Eph 5:1]/Lk 13:10-17
Tuesday: Eph 5:21-33 or 5:2a, 25-32/
Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5 [1a]/Lk 13:18-21
Wednesday: Eph 6:1-9/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 13cd-14/
Lk 13:22-30
Thursday: Rv 7:2-4, 9-14/Ps 24:1-2, 3-4, 5-6 [cf. 6]/
1Jn3:1-3/Mt 5:1-12a
Friday: Wis 3:1-9/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [1 or 4ab]/
Rom 5:5-11 or Rom 6:3-9/Jn 6:37-40
Saturday: Phil 1:18b-26/Ps 42:2, 3, 5cdef/Lk 14:1, 7-11
Next Sunday: Dt 6:2-6/Ps 18:2-3, 3-4, 47, 51 [2]/

Heb 7:23-28/Mk 12:28b-34

©Liturgical Publications Inc.

MASS OF REMEMBRANCE

On Saturday, November 3 at 1 1am we will celebrate a Mass
of Remembrance for those who have gone before us in this
past year. Please plan to attend and invite your family and
friends.

SACRIFICIAL GIVING

RESPECT LIFE ROSE

HEALTH MINISTRY NOTES

VOCATION CRUCIFIX

St. Mary’s has a beautiful crucifix that we have dedicated for
the purpose of praying for vocations to the Priesthood and Re-
ligious Life. In November, Betty Ranieri has the crucifix.

Catholic Appeal Assessment...$75,143.00
As of 10/12/18...pledged $75,693 (103%)

Grand Annual Collection as of 10/22/18...$43,515.00 (27%)
October 21, 2018...$13,333.38
Envelope donation total...$6,776.25

Online donation total...$3,451.13
Other donations total...$3,106.00

Thank you for your faithfulness and generosity.

The Respect Life Rose is dedicated...

For all people throughout the world, that they might recognize
and treat each person as a masterpiece of God’s creation

If you would like to sponsor the Rose for Life, please call the
rectory at 508-528-0020.

FLU SEASON IS COMING: Make sure you’re protected. It
is recommended that all adults need a seasonal Flu (influenza)
vaccine every year, especially if you have one of these health
conditions:
Diabetes
Heart Disease

Liver Disease
Lung Disease

Kidney Disease

Practice good health habits. They are your best defense against

getting the flu.

e Avoid close contact with people who are sick.

o Keep your distance from other people when you are sick.
Stay home if you can.

e  Cover your mouth and nose when coughing or sneezing.

e (Clean your hands with soap and water, or use an alcohol-
based sanitizer if soap is not available.

e Avoid touching your eyes, nose or mouth in the event you
touched something contaminated with germs.

e (Clean and disinfect frequently touched surfaces.

e Eat well, get enough sleep, and exercise.

e  Get your flu shot.

Welcome to Saint Mary Parish Family
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ST. VINCENT DE PAUL NEWS

Thanksgiving Food Drive

" Each year, the St. Vincent de Paul head-
A . quarters in Stoughton offers the Franklin
il St. Mary’s St. Vincent de Paul Thanksgiv-
2 ing food baskets for distribution throughout
the community. If you are in need of assis-

e .« tance or know of anyone needing assistance
g C for Thanksgiving, please call the St. Vin-
cent de Paul office at (508) 918-2291.

The St. Mary’s St. Vincent de Paul Society will be conducting
its 10™ annual Thanksgiving Food Drive throughout Novem-
ber to enhance the baskets from HQ and to restock our food
pantry shelves. Suggested items to donate include applesauce,
juice, peanut butter, jelly, cookies, crackers, stuffing mix,
canned vegetables and canned fruit, boxes of chocolate and
candy, rice, soups, chowder, and a Thanksgiving tablecloth
or decoration.

Donations may also be dropped off any time in November and
may be placed in the boxes at the doors of the church. Please
know that these donations will give many families in the com-
munity memorable Thanksgiving dinners.

Thank you for helping to brighten the lives of those in our
Franklin community. God bless.

St. Vincent de Paul Phone Number
508-918-2291

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS NEWS

THANKSGIVING PIE SALE
Why bake when the Knights can do it for you?

The Knights of Columbus will be hosting their 1% Annual
Thanksgiving Pie Sale. Order forms will be available at the
entrances of the Church after the 4pm Mass on Sat., Nov. 3
and after all Masses on Sunday, Nov. 4. We will collect your
Thanksgiving Pie orders and payment after the 4pm Mass on
Sat., Nov. 10 and after ALL the Masses on Sun, Nov. 11.

Order a freshly-baked pie for your Thanksgiving table and/or
donate a pie to our elders at the Franklin Senior Center for
their Thanksgiving table. Pick up your Thanksgiving Pie Or-
ders at the front of the church on Tuesday, November 20,
3pm-6pm. All proceeds support the ongoing charitable ef-
forts of the Knights of Columbus.

$15 per Pie : Mile-High Apple, Blueberry, Pumpkin or
Pecan from the famous Montillio's Bakery... high quality,
great price.

Any questions, call Jim Lane at 508-520-1947.

Thank You from your Knights of Columbus, Sacred Heart
Council 1847.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

S.A.F.E. Coalition Hotline 508-488-8105
For free and confidential assistance

Are you or a family member in need of assistance with treatment

and or support for Substance Use Disorder? S.A.F.E. is here to

help you find your pathway! The S.A.F.E. Coalition phone line
will provide assistance with:

e Locating treatment for Substance Use Disorder including
Detoxification, In- and Out-patient Rehabilitation, Halfway
Houses and Sober Homes

e  Referrals to counselors for psychiatric assessments and thera-
peutic treatment for Substance Use Disorder

e  Assistance with utilizing Massachusetts General Law Section
12 (Mental Health) and Section 35 (Substance Abuse) for
involuntary commitment

e Understanding MassHealth Insurance benefits

e Information on NARCAN / NARCAN training - NARCAN
is an opioid overdose reversal drug

e Local Support resources for families and loved ones

Did you know...Our town offers two support groups for families
struggling with addiction and recovery. Community of HOPE
(Healing Ourselves, Preserving Each Other) meets on Mondays
at 7pm at the Unitarian Universalist Church, 262 Chestnut St,
Franklin and Healing Hearts meets on Thursdays at 7pm at the
Franklin YMCA, 45 Forge Hill Rd, Franklin. Both groups pre-
serve anonymity and create a safe place for people and families in
crisis.

The Franklin Senior Center offers affordable respite care for
Caregivers. Caring for a loved one can be stressful. If you would
like to help, the Senior Center offers two options.

e The Sunshine Club is a supportive Day Program at the Cen-
ter which offers a stimulating environment where members
enjoy social interaction, fun activities, gentle exercise and
lively discussion. Luncheon and two snacks are provided.

e The Companion Care Program can provide a screened,
trained Companion to stay with your loved one in your home
to engage in conversation and fun activities so you can have
some time to yourself.

The first visit for both programs is free! For more information,
call the Franklin Senior Center at 508-520-4945.

Vision Assistive Technology Center: If you have low vision or
are legally blind, the Franklin Senior Center can help. The Center
now has a Vision Assistive Technology Center that provides
training on equipment and services to help you with daily tasks
like shopping, cooking, travel, banking, and more. The program
offers one-on-one classes and state-of-the-art equipment that can
help seniors read small documents, websites, newspapers, and
postal mail using a variety of items, such as hand-held devices,
cell phones, computers and technology that converts text to
speech. For more info, please call Maggie at 508-520-4945.

Say '
to the advertisers who
support our bulletin
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The Respect Life Committee would like to thank all those who
generously contributed to our annual baby shower. Friends of
the Unborn and Abundant Hope was most grateful for your
donations of diapers, wipes, clothing, handmade baby blankets,
and other essential baby items. A very special thank you to
those who contributed cash. St. Mary's continues to witness to
the gospel of Life! Thank you so much!!!

CYO BASKETBALL NEWS

Registration is now open for Boys and Girls grades 5-12 for
CYO Basketball. (Dec-Mar)

To register please visit our CYO website:
http://www.stmarysfranklincyobasketball.com/.

We are looking for qualified coaches in several grades. If you
are interested in coaching please reach out to Mike Vinson @
franklincyobasketball@gmail.com.

For more information on our program including eligibility
requirements please visit our website at
www.stmarysfranklincyobasketball.com

Note to High School Players: High School players must at-
tend CYO tryout(s) in order to be considered for a CYO team.
If you are trying out for your HS team and want to be consid-
ered for a CYO team (should you not make your HS team)
then you MUST attend tryout(s). Only individuals who have
attended tryout(s) will be considered for CYO teams. No ex-
ceptions.

There will be a $25/player fee payable on-line via the registra-
tion page for all High School players who are participating in
our sessions.

Should anyone have questions please contact Mike Vinson
@franklincyobasketball@gmail.com.

OUT OF PARISH GROUPS AND EVENTS

FISH Volunteers needed: FISH of Franklin provides transpor-
tation to medical appointments for Franklin residents who have
no other means of transportation. FISH volunteers devote one
day a month to telephone and/or provide transportation for our
FISH clients. To learn more call 508-528-2121.

Horace Mann Educational Associates (HMEA) seeks Shared
Living Providers to open their homes and care for individuals
with developmental disabilities. Generous tax-free stipend in-
cluded. Contact Christine Tobin AFC/Shared Living Recruiter at
ctobin@hmea.org or 508 298 1178 for additional information.

Greater Franklin Distinguished Young Women Program
Info Night: Wed., Nov. 14, 7:30pm, Franklin YMCA - open to
all residents who are juniors in high school in any school in any
neighboring town. For more information please contact Amy
Azza at amy_azza@hotmail.com or 508 517 4310 or visit our
website at franklin.ma.dyw.org.

Did you know... there is a confidential support group for anyone
experiencing domestic violence. For support and group info call
617-653-4226 or the 24-hour hotline at 888-314-3683.

Transformed in Love Marriage Prep — Transformed in Love
for engaged couples is the Archdiocesan program for marriage
preparation. For upcoming dates, locations, and registration infor-
mation, visit bostoncatholic.org/familylife or contact Liz Cotrupi
at ecotrupi@rcab.org.

The Emmaus Ministry for Grieving Parents, St. Anthony
Shrine: Spiritual Retreats - Monthly Meetings. Call (800) 919-
9332 or (617)542-8057, 100 Arch Street, Boston, MA 02110
www.emfgp.org - info@emfgp.org.

The Project Rachel ministry of the Archdiocese of Boston ex-
tends a special invitation to women suffering from the pain of a
past abortion to attend a Come to the Waters of Healing one-day
retreat. Remaining fall date is November 10. Location is confi-
dential. Limited to ten participants. For more info, contact Project
Rachel at 508.651.3100 or help@projectrachelboston.com.

Worcester Catholic Women’s Conference: Assumption Col-
lege, Sat., Nov. 10. Hear dynamic talks from outstanding Catho-
lic leaders. Seating is limited, register today! For more infor-
mation or to register, call Corinn Dahm at 508-277-3969 or visit
our website at www.worcestercatholicwomensconference.com.

St. Joseph Parish, Medway: 41* Annual Christmas Market-
place and Bake Shoppe Sat., Nov. 17", 9-3 at the St. Joseph
Parish Center, 145 Holliston St., Medway. There is plenty of
parking on site. More than 50 quality crafters will be offering
products. Refreshments, a huge bake sale and raffle tickets featur-
ing grand prizes of Terrazza and Merry Maids gift certificates,
Celtics tickets and $750 in cash are also a part of the fair, as well
as many themed gift baskets and treasure raffles featuring items
donated by the vendors present. All proceeds from the fair benefit
St. Joseph Parish and its various ministries. For more info please
call 508-533-7771.

Holiday Fair: Friday, Nov. 30", 3-7pm; Sat., Dec. 1%, 9am-
3pm, St. Martha Parish, 227 South Street, Plainville. We have
basket raffles, 50/50 raffle, kids’ corner, craft & bake sales, “new
to you” table and delicious food to purchase.

Catholic School Open Houses:

Xaverian Brothers HS Open House: Gr. 7 & 8 Sun., Oct. 28,
9am-12pm. For over half a century, Xaverian has helped to shape
strong young men. Learn more at xbhs.com/visit or call the ad-
missions office, 781-326-6392.

Ursuline Academy. 85 Lowder Street, Dedham: Sun., Oct. 28,
11am—2pm. Ursuline Academy, is an independent school rooted
in the Catholic faith for girls in grades 7-12. For further info,
please call 781-493-7727 or visit www.ursulineacademy.net.

Monsignor Haddad Middle School, Needham (co-ed Catholic,
grades 6 - 8): Sun, Oct. 28, 12-2 pm. Meet our teachers and stu-
dent leaders, talk to current parents about why MHMS is the right
choice for those important middle school years. Preregistration sug-
gested at www.mhmsneedham.com.

Bishop Feehan High School: Nov. 4, 1pm sharp. Student Guid-
ed Tours, Informational Academic, Athletics and Extracurricular
Areas. Financial aid available. Entrance exam: Dec. 1, 7:45am.



